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Welcome New WSBCBA Members 
 

William J. Clark, Esq. -ClosuseSpaniac Attorneys 

Sara Culver, Esq.-ClouseSpaniac Attorneys 

Megan Gless Demshki, Esq.-Aitken Aitken Cohn 

Omar Rodriguez - Prudential California Realty  

 

   

Western San Bernardino County Bar AssociationWestern San Bernardino County Bar AssociationWestern San Bernardino County Bar Association   

 As I begin my presidency of the Western San Bernardino 

County Bar Association, I welcome the opportunity to 

continue the tradition of great leadership our organization 

has enjoyed for the past several years.  Our region is rich 

with a tradition of excellence and collegiality in the legal 

profession.  This gives our organization fertile ground to 

continue to prosper.  How do I plan to accomplish this in my 

tenure?  With the leadership of our board and participation of 

our membership, together we can accomplish the following: 

  

1.  Membership growth.  We are a booming legal community 

 with a diverse group of legal practitioners.  Yet, we are    

also a tightknit community who regularly interacts with 

one  another.  As members, we can take the opportunity 

during  our interactions to ask if our colleagues have 

joined our bar, explain the many benefits of our 

organization, and  encourage them to join.  As we grow, 

we will get different  perspectives that can help us all be 

better at our craft and  more active in our community.  The 

benefits of our bar are  plentiful and include: 

 

 Å    Discounts with participating vendors by showing    

      WSBCBA Bar Card  (All  participating vendors     

    along with their discounts are listed in our Bar      

   Bulletin). 

   Å     Member Rates to all of our events. 

   Å     50% Discount on WSBCBAôs Conference Rooms. 

   Å     Monthly MCLE luncheons. 

   Å     Required Mandatory Subject MCLE evening courses. 

   Å     Monthly Bar Bulletin. 

  Å     Free Bar Bulletin advertising (classified - up to      

     25 words). 

   Å     Lawyer Referral Service (If interested call for       

     details and application). 

   Å     Access and use of the Law Library at the          

     University of La Verne College of Law in            

     Ontario at a reduced annual rate. 

   Å     Bench Bar Meetings where your interest and       

     concerns will be represented. 

 

  

 Å   Annual Bench Bar Barbecue where good food   

   and collegiality enhances the Barôs                        

   relationship with the local bench. 

  Å   A voice before the Courts and Commission that  

   impact the practice of law. 

  Å   Opportunity to give pro bono hours at a Legal    

   Aid Clinic. 

  Å   Photo ID allowing separate access into the      

   Rancho Cucamonga and San Bernardino          

   Historic Courthouse. 

 

2. Outreach to Sister Organizations.  Many of us    

  belong to not just the WSBCBA, but other legal   

  organizations as well.  While we are a robust and  

  vibrant organization in our own right, we can     

  benefit from the camaraderie and perspective of   

  our sister organizations.  In our region alone, we   

  are in the company of the San Bernardino Bar    

  Association, the Inland Empire Chapter of the    

  American Board of Trial Advocates, the        

  Consumer Attorneys of the Inland Empire, the    

  Inland Empire Latino Lawyers Association, the   

  Inland Empire Chapter of the Federal Bar       

  Association, the Inland Empire Legal Association  

  of Women, the Greater Inland Empire Municipal  

  Law Association and the Asian Pacific American  

  Lawyers of the Inland Empire.  That is why I plan  

  to reach out to several of those  organizations to   

  hold joint mixers and programs to expand the     

  reach of our organization and incorporate a more  

  diverse perspective to our events. 

 

Continued on page 3 
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By Tony Sears 
NOVEMBER   ALMANAC  

 All times Pacific Standard Time (PST), which is minus 

seven hours from UTC (Universal Time Coordinated).  

Location: 34.1 N, 117.7 W.   Daylight savings time ends 

at 2:00 a.m. on Sunday,  November 6, when the clocks are 

set back to 1:00 a.m.  So youôll gain another hour of sleep, 

but lose an hour of afternoon daylight.  Daylight Savings 

Time starts again on Sunday, March 12, 2017. 

NOVEMBER SUPER MOON 
 The November Full Moon is on November 14, 2016, at 

5:52 a.m. and is known as the ñFull Beaver Moonò.   As 

you may recall, the Moonôs orbit around Earth is 

elliptical.  The farthest point in the orbit is apogee.  The 

greatest apogee of 2016 occurs at 12:36 p.m. on Monday, 

October 31 at a distance of 252,691 miles (406,667 km).  

Just less than 14 days later, the Moon will be at the closed 

perigee of  2016, at 5:30 a.m. on Monday, November 14, 

2016. 

 This is the first time since January 26, 1948, when there 

is Full Moon concurrent with the closest lunar perigee.  

The 2016 Beaver Moon will appear 14 % larger and 30% 

brighter than the usual full Moon, because it is a mere 

221,541miles (356,536 km) from Earth.  The Beaver 

Moon goes full at 5:52 a.m., shortly before it sets in the 

west at 6:16 a.m.  The still full Beaver Moon rises again 

over San Bernardino Range at 5:26 p.m.   Hopefully, we 

will have clear skies as this will be your last chance to 

observe this phenomenon until November 25, 2034.  So 

check it out early in the morning and evening on Monday,  

November 14. 

 Keeping with the Native American moon naming 

tradition, it is called the ñBeaver Moonò because this is 

the time of year when the beavers would get serious about 

their winter construction projects.  Typically the rivers are 

much lower at this time of year making it much easier to 

build.  So beavers would be drawn in to their lodges for 

the winter, making it much easier to trap them.  First for 

Native American winter jackets and eventually to be 

turned into Parisian hats.  These days, you can still get a 

beaver pelt hat at walmart.com.  Only $315.00 for a black 

fedora. 

WINTER PREP    
 Yesterday we had a little taste of rain, including thunder 

and lightning.  Late last night and early this morning it 

was really going off in Claremont.  I saw a few cloud to 

ground strikes, which sent me ducking back inside.   

 Before it started, I was working in the yard and had to 

scramble to get things covered up and put away.    

 It was a good reminder of the annoying details that you 

can take care of before the rainy season gets underway in 

earnest.  We often forget that substantial rain can hit our 

area regardless on whether itôs a El Niño or La Niña or 

neutral year.   In addition to the Gulf of Alaska storms 

(our usual winter storm track), a weekôs worth so-called 

ñPineapple Expressò storms from the central Pacific can 

give us a real soaking in a short time.  Like 15 inches in 

30 hours we got in San Gabriel Canyon in January of 

2005 or the current California record for a 24 hour period, 

set on January 22 and 23, 1943, when 26.12 inches 

deluged Hoegeeôs Camp in the San Gabriel Mountains.   

 I know we are all super busy and have a lot going on.  

However, doing a bit of pre-planning and preparation will 

pay dividends when you really need them.  So here are my 

recommendations: 

 Home Prep:  Now is the time to check your rain gutters.  

Clear the basins around your trees and shrubs to knock 

down pests by removing their cover and let the water soak 

in.  Give your place the once over.  Cover up your grill 

and check your fuel source.  Empty your outside trash 

cans.  If you have a wood burning fireplace,  November is 

an excellent time to have the chimney sweep come out.  A 

newly cleaned chimney makes a big difference.     

 Vehicle Prep: Make sure you have your AAA 

membership paid up and know where your card is.  Get 

new windshield wiper blades as the cruel summer Sun and 

its minion, ultra violet radiation, have degraded the rubber 

blades, which will crack the first time you need them.  

Keep your vehicle fueled up.  Check your tires (including 

the spare), brakes, and suspension.  Be mindful that in 

some local areas, the north south streets (Carnelian, 

Hellman, Archibald, Haven in Rancho; Mountain, San 

Antonio, and Euclid in Upland) are still a significant part 

of the flood control system and can take on a vast amount 

of storm run-off in a very short time.  Last thing you need 

is to spin out in a puddle on your way to work.   

 Human Prep:  Pay attention to weather.  You donôt 

need a weatherman to know which way the wind blows, 

so take a moment to step outside every night.  Oh so very 

simple.    Any clouds? Which way is the wind blowing?  

Are the gusts warm or cool?  Does your bum knee act up?  

Mine does, it has something to do with changes in 

atmospheric pressure.   Failing that, there are plenty of 

weather apps available.  Also, the local morning and 

evening news shows all have top notch weather coverage 

with very accurate forecasting.  Have your slicker, 

umbrella, and galoshes in your trunk, ready to go.  Give  

  

Continued on page 3 
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3.  Provide Mentorship to New Attorneys and Future 

Attorneys.  The Inland Empire has the distinction of 

being the home to the University of La Verne College 

of Law, a fully ABA accredited law school.  During 

my tenure, we will reach out to the college and 

encourage the attendance and involvement of our 

soon to be colleagues.  It is important that we foster a 

sense of community in our future attorneys early on 

and encourage them to remain in our region to 

continue our quality growth.  I also plan to reach out 

to new members of our profession who are located 

within our region to encourage their involvement in 

our organization. 

 

 4.  Continue to Build Relationships with our Local 

Judiciary.  Most of us make our living based upon the 

decisions of our local judiciary.  Fortunately, our 

judiciary is renowned for being accessible to 

attorneys and being vigilant in maintaining a collegial 

and civil environment.  The judiciary has 

expectations of us and it is important to the 

administration of justice in the region that we know 

what those expectations are.  That is why I plan to 

engage the judiciary and ask them to speak at our 

events.  This will allow family law, probate, civil, and 

criminal judges to explain what is expected of us and 

how we can help the judiciary effectively and 

efficiently dispense justice and manage crowed 

dockets. 

 

With the help of our board and our membership, this 

aggressive agenda is achievable.  You have my 

commitment to make this the best organization it can 

possibly be for its members.  If you have any ideas on 

how this organization can continue to grow and flourish, I 

encourage you to reach out to me.  My email is 

dhl.brownlipinsky@gmail.com and my phone number is 

(909) 597-2445.  I look forward to an incredible year. 

 

November Almanac 
Continued from page 2 

 

 

yourself some extra time to get to court or that deposition 

in the morning.  It is better to be sitting on the bench on 

the Ninth floor of the courthouse at 8:00 a.m. looking at 

the rain fall than to be freaking out at 8:35 a.m. stuck at 

the 210/215 junction.  If you live in an area that is prone 

to flooding or landslides, have a back up plan, such as 

Court Call.  Finally, let opposing counsel and the court 

know ahead of time that you may have problem.   

NOVEMBER RECIPE  

 Cherry Wood Smoked Turkey Breast and Croissant 

Breakfast Sandwiches. 

 In addition to making Camille Brandtôs fabulous 

pancetta crusted oven roasted turkey, we also start off at 

6:00 a.m. lighting the charcoal and pre-heating the oven.  I 

must warn you, however, that this is likely the best thing 

youôll have all day.  You will also have plenty of beautiful 

turkey left over for sandwiches.  Only downside is no 

drippings for making gravy.   If it were raining and you 

donôt have a covered location, no worries.  This will easily 

roast in your oven, 325 F, check in a hour for 160F.   You 

will have drippings for gravy.   

  Ingredients:     Trader Joeôs Frozen Croissants.  These 

come eight per package and youôll want two (at least) per 

person.   Follow directions as these need to proof from a 

frozen state overnight on a parchment covered cookie 

sheet.  Bake until golden brown, as undercooked is icky.  

You may want to get several packages and bake up fresh 

each day for the rest of weekend.  There are also almond, 

chocolate, and cinnamon croissants available as well. 

 (1) 6-8 pound turkey breast.  You can go to Sheltonôs in 

Pomona (909) 623-4361 or you can get at Wolfeôs Market 

in Claremont.  Call ahead to Wolfeôs meat department and 

order (909) 670ï0247.   

 (1) clean five gallon bucket with lid.  You will brine 

your turkey breast from Tuesday night (8:00 to midnight) 

until Wednesday evening (6:00 to 8:00 p.m).  Brine is 2 ½ 

gallons lukewarm water, 1 cup kosher salt, 1 cup brown 

sugar, 4 oranges quartered, 4 lemons quartered, and 4 

limes or grapefruit quartered, four sprigs of rosemary.  

Combine.  Unwrap turkey breast and dunk it in the brine.  

Firmly secure lid on bucket and give it a shake.  You can 

double sugar and salt for a larger bird.  Place covered 

bucket in cool dry place such your garage.   

 On Wednesday evening, pull the breast from the brine 

and give it a good rinse and pat dry.  Liberally season with  

 

Continued on page 4 

ATTENTION NEWLY ADMITTED 

ATTORNEYS 

If you would like mentoring, please contact 

the Western San Bernardino County Bar 

Association at (909) 483-0548 or email at 

mail@wsbcba.org 

and request an attorney mentor. 

We are here to help you succeed! 

mailto:dhl.brownlipinsky@gmail.com
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poultry seasoning, such as Red Baron and coarse black 

pepper.  Put in clean bag or wrap with plastic wrap and 

back in clean empty bucket, covered, in cool dry place.  

Since you are cooking the next morning, it doesnôt need 

to go back in cooler.  

 Cherrywood Chunks or Chips.  Pre-soaked overnight.  I 

use a charcoal Weber grill for this one.  Coals on the 

sides with drip pan underneath.  Breast directly on grill.  

Wood on coals and cover with vent closed.  Do not open 

for at least 1 hour, only to add coals if need be.  It takes 

about 1 and 20 minutes.  Check using meat thermometer, 

should be 160 F or higher.  You gas grillers can use your 

wood chip smoker box and keep the temp at 325 F. 

 When it reaches 160 F, take turkey breast off grill, 

place on platter and cover with heavy duty foil.  It should 

rest for at least an hour.  This resting is crucial.  At this 

point, pre-heat your oven and bake off your croissants.  

Let cool on rack.  Should be about 9:00 a.m. or so, just in 

time to watch the parade. 

 When turkey is done resting, slice as youôd like it.  

Serve as a sandwich with a croissant, sliced open with a 

smear of Dijon mustard and/or mayo and/or cranberry 

sauce.  You could have some thinly sliced extra sharp 

cheddar or even some chopped arugula as well.  This 

should be a three or four bite mini sandwich.  We have 

coffee, spicy Bloody Marys, and fresh pink grapefruit 

juice with Chopin Rye Vodka for Greyhounds or Salty 

Dogs. 

 

Buon Appetito!  Tony Sears 

 

OFFICE SPACE FOR RENT 

 

 One office suite for rent.   Located in Rancho 

Cucamonga just steps from the courthouse.  

Building features ample parking, and access to a 

park and tennis courts behind the building. 

 Suite 102 - Approximately 1,500 square feet.  

Four private offices, kitchenette, storage closet 

and a large reception/work area. 

 Private ground floor entrance.  Available 

February 1, 2016.  Rental rate is $1.55 per square 

foot. 

 Contact Matthew Taylor at 

 (909) 989-7774 for details. 
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   On October 6, 2016, the Bar Association held its 

annual installation and awards dinner. There are three 

awards given at the ceremony, Legal Assistant of the 

Year, Lifetime Achievement Award and the Jennifer 

Brooks Lawyer of the Year Award. Each of these award 

dinners has been a tremendous success.  However, our 

success is not measured by the number of attendees or the 

accomplishments of our association over the last year.  

Instead, the Bar Association measures success by the 

character, professionalism and integrity of the exceptional 

individuals who are honored for their exceptional presence 

in our legal community.   

 This year the awards were given to Claire Furness as the 

legal assistant of the year; Florentino "Tino" Gaza, for the 

Lifetime Achievement Award and William D. Schapiro 

for Attorney of the Year. 

 Over the last decade, this ceremony has honored many 

exceptional individuals.  This year was no different. 

However, there were aspects of the merits of each 

individual that seem tailored to fit the awards given that 

night.  The honorees stood out and made by those of us in 

attendance take notice. 

 Claire has been with the San Bernardino County Bar 

Association for almost 30 years. She started as a 

receptionist and became the Executive Director in 2006. 

The introductions for Claire largely pointed her kindness 

and generosity in helping the Western San Bernardino Bar 

Association when it was in a period of transition.  Her 

help meant a lot to our association.  However, it is even 

more important to remember she deals with everyone in 

the same open and generous manner.  We rarely see an 

award recipient that everyone recognizes. Claire was the 

exception to the rule.  She is one of those rare people who, 

when she stepped up to the podium, not only knew 

everyone in the room, but had gone out of her way to 

wander through the room before dinner began and say 

hello to as many people as possible.  While Claire 

received the award for legal assistant of the year on a 

single night, it is her continuing service to our legal 

community that exemplifies the award every day. 

 Tino Garza was introduced by several individuals. Each 

with more praise and ñwar storiesò than the last.  Justice 

King literally gave us a sense of Mr. Garza, not as an 

attorney but at home.  Justice Kingôs stories of Mr. Garza 

and his family gave us a personal insight to his generosity 

and kindness.  Philip Kassel summarized Mr. Garzaôs 

career with two points.   First, that Mr. Garza has never 

lost a trial. Second he emphasized Mr. Garzaôs 

professionalism, honesty and integrity.   

 When Mr. Garza spoke he made those words come 

alive.  Despite his stature in the community and the 

deference shown to him by so many exceptional 

individuals in the room, he remained entirely humble. 

Instead he showed us all the meaning of service, without 

giving an inch to his professionalism and competence. 

In speaking, Mr. Garza demonstrated why he is a 

preeminent trial attorney.  At the same time, he made 

every attorney in the room feel like he was there because 

each person in the room was important and that he was 

there to serve them, not just to receive an award.  These 

are the hallmarks of candor, compassion, civility, 

courage and competence. The fact that he has never lost 

a case would seem to indicate that there is a certain 

amount of professional competence as well.   

 One of the highlights of the evening was that Mr. 

Garza was a mentor to the Attorney of the Year, 

William Schapiro.  It turns out that between Mr. Garza 

and Mr. Schapiro they have acted as mentors and 

provided the professional training to many of our 

previous award recipients.  It makes these awards seem 

long overdue, but much more appreciated for the wait.   

 The award for Attorney of the Year is named for 

Jennifer Brooks, a young district attorney who passed 

away far too soon.  She did not have the opportunity to 

practice for decades as many of the recipients of the 

award given in her name.  Despite the lack of years, she 

showed us what can be accomplished when a candle 

burns especially bright.  She exemplified the hallmarks 

of the life time achievement award, Candor, 

Compassion, Civility, Courage, and Competence.  

 Anyone who has ever worked with or against Mr. 

Schapiro, heard him speak or give the occasional MCLE 

lecture, or looked at his record of legal aid and public 

service, has experienced his candor, compassion and 

civility in person.  For those who have not, his friends 

and associates gave us a good feeling for all of these 

qualities.  His courage goes without question.  Nobody 

can show the unfailing will and determination necessary 

to walk into trial, over and over, without satisfying this 

requirement.  

 At the end of the evening, it was pretty clear many of 

our local attorneys are not so much pillars of the 

community as branches of a fairly large tree, with Mr. 

Garza at the base, growing a supporting series of 

exceptional individuals, with Mr. Schapiro at the head 

of that list.  This was an exceptional evening.  We not 

only learned about some remarkable people in this 

world, we also found that Mr. Garza, Mr. Schapiro and 

Ms. Furness, awoke a desire to be exceptional in each of 

us.  Not a bad evening when all was said and done.  

Not A Bad Evening When  

All Said and Done 
By Randall Hannah, WSBCBA  Director 
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2016-2017 Intallation of Officers & Awards Ceremony 

 


